Faculty Senate Council

February 13, 2013 

Present:  Appleby, Boutouba, Bravo, Chang, Fang, Fedder, Garcia, Greenwalt, Jimenez, Lee, Lu, Mariani, S.J., Minowitz, Nanda, Numan, Panich, Prior, Ramon, Sunwolf, Solomon, Turkeltaub, Zanfagna

Excused:  Racine, Whittall

Absent:  Accounting, Civil Engineering, Counseling Psychology, Economics, Electrical Engineering, Environmental Studies and Sciences, Finance, Management, Marketing, Religious Studies, School of Law, Theatre and Dance

Invited Participants:  Peter Minowitz, University Coordinating Committee Chair; Phyllis Brown, Associate Provost for Undergraduate Studies; Eleanor Willemsen, Work-Life Committee Chair; Amy Shachter, Associate Provost for Research and Faculty Affairs; Suzanne Luttman, Faculty Affairs UPC Chair; Provost Dennis Jacobs 

· The meeting was opened at 3:30 p.m. by President Barbara Molony.  She introduced Juliana Chang, English, the newly elected Faculty Senate President-Elect.

· President Molony read a statement from President Engh, S.J. about an upcoming Active Shooter and Lockdown Procedures training program.  All faculty and staff are required to enroll in either the on-line course or attend an instructor-led session.

· Additional comments from President Molony:

· All university staff and faculty are invited to the Budget Forum at which the budget for next fiscal year will be presented. February 14, 12:00 noon, in the de Saisset Museum.

· The SCU AAUP chapter is sponsoring a forum in spring on Challenges to Academic Freedom.  The Council agreed to co-sponsor the forum.

· On March 8 Gary Pavela will be on campus to discuss the proposed student Honor Code.  Professor Minowitz is seeking faculty to work with the students on drafting a code.  

· Professor Minowitz is seeking nominations or self-nominations for vacancies on various committees.

· The minutes from the January 16 meeting were approved.

1.  FACULTY CORE CURRICULUM COMMITTEES (FCC)

Professor Brown discussed possible modification of the voting process initiated in 2008 to select members of the Faculty Core Committees.  She remarked that it is an onerous process to review the lists of faculty eligible to serve. [Twelve sample and official ballots were distributed last year to replace members whose terms were expiring.]  In place of the current ballot system, Professor Brown said the Faculty Core Implementation Team is proposing to have a single ballot listing every faculty member eligible to serve on an FCC.  The voters would then select as many or as few candidates as they deem appropriate to serve.  Placement on a committee would be determined by number of votes received, starting with the highest number, and the person’s disciplinary relevance to a committee.  Professor Brown seeks comments and suggestions. 

2.  WORK-LIFE COMMITTEE

Professor Willemsen addressed the issue of faculty workload outside the classroom.  The committee proposes to expand the Faculty Senate Election Rules and Procedures to include service exclusion for those faculty members appointed to University Policy Committees and faculty serving as department chairs.  Adoption of the proposed expansion would remove from ballots the names of faculty serving as department chairs or on elected or appointed committees.  Faculty members may still “opt in” by asking that their names be included on official ballots.  Further discussion was deferred to a later Council meeting.

Additionally, the Work-Life Committee proposes the development of an ombuds person position.  Professor Willemsen reported that the topic had been submitted to the Faculty Affairs Committee.

3.  FACULTY AFFAIRS COMMITTEE

The discussion continued on the Mid-Probationary Review (MPR).  Professor Shachter reported that significant changes have been made to the document that was presented at the Faculty Senate Council last month.  Those changes were based on feedback the committee received from various constituencies.  There was lively discussion, and Faculty Senate representatives made numerous suggestions for additional changes. Given time constraints at this meeting, the Council agreed that further discussion was warranted.  To this end, a full Senate forum to discuss the MPR was proposed.  The proposal was accepted.

Information distributed or presented at this meeting are available at http://www.scu.edu/governance/facultysenate/minutes.  Refer to http://www.scu.edu/governance.cfm for additional information on the Faculty Senate and University committees.

